
 
Request for Statements of Qualifications: 

SOQ #16-549/STP-7304(607) -Wentzville Parkway Turnlane Phase II 

SOQ #16-550: West Meyer Road Phase III 

ADDENDUM 1 
      Addendum issued November 9, 2016 

 
 
The following correction/clarification is hereby incorporated into the Request for Statements of 
Qualifications: 
 
Title Page:  correct the STP number to 7304(607). 
 
Do both projects require DBE Goals of 18%?    City Response:  The 18% DBE goal is for the 
Wentzville Parkway Turnlane Phase II SOQ.  However, it is the City’s intent to apply for federal 
funding for the West Meyer Road Phase III Project as well. 
 
Have there been any studies or STP applications completed for either project?  If so, may we 
have a copy of the study or application?   City Response:  These projects have not been 
through a formal study, but they both have St. Charles County Road Board Funding, additionally 
the Wentzville Parkway Turnlane Phase II Project has Federal STP funding.  Application 
packets for each funding source have been attached for review. 
 
What are the project limits for the West Meyer Road Phase III project?  Is there a map which 
shows the project limits?  City Response:  The West Meyer Road Phase III Project is from the 
existing West Meyer Road and Point Prairie Road intersection west to the existing bridge over 
an unnamed tributary to McCoy Creek.   Concept plans for each project are attached.   
 
 
This addendum forms a part of and modifies the original solicitation document dated November 
3, 2016.  All other Terms and Conditions as applicable to this Request for Statements of 
Qualifications shall remain as stated. 
 
 

End of Addendum 1 
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